
SIERRA GOLD QUILTER’S GUILD
Business Meeting
November 9, 2021

Mt. Zion Church

WELCOME: The meeting was called to order by President Melissa Ontiveros at 10:10 
a.m. who then led the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were: Louise Myers, Vice 
President; Debby Sweeten, Treasurer; and Joan Edson, Secretary; and 25 members and 
2  Guests. President Melissa acknowledged four new members: Kathi Bosworth, Loretta
Bustos and Tina Moreno. It appeared that there were more than 25 members present 
and the membership agreed that everyone had not checked in. 

APPROVE MINUTES: Approved minutes of our last meeting, October 12. 2021 were sent
to all members in an e mail.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
• Next Board Meeting, Monday, January 3 2022 at Mobile Home Estates Club 

House at 1:00 p.m. It will be a joint board meeting with the new and old board. 
All members are also invited to attend. 

• Mail-This month the Guild received bookmarks to the Road to California Show in 
Ontario in January, 2022 and a thank you note from STARS.

• Members were reminded to find the page with a turkey in the newsletter with 
the winner receiving 3 raffle tickets. 

• Paper Pieced Cards can be purchased at the meeting today.
• At the December Meeting, everyone will receive a single raffle ticket, There will 

be no regular raffle. Two tickets will be drawn. One will receive a gift certificate 
and the other will receive a gift basket donated by Kathy Allen.

SPEAKER-Kathy Allen
• Kathy Allen spoke about Tartan Quilts showing many examples. She will be 

presenting a class in February.

BREAK

PRESIDENT’S REPORT- Melissa-none

VICE PRESIDENT- Louise
• Rami Kim will be our speaker at the December 14, 2021.



• Class, Pat Carr-December 15, Quilt Collage, at PGMHE at 9:00 a.m.
• Class-Melissa Ontiveros, November 10, Quilted Jackets, Mt. Zion Church, at 9:00 

a.m.
• Class-Kathy Allen, February 9, 2022, Tartan Quilts
• Members taking Pat Bjerke’s Around the Neighborhood showed their projects 

from the class held October 13.
 

TREASURER-Debby
• Income and Expenses were presented.

SECRETARY-Joan
• No report

COMMITTEE REPORTS
• Eva needs two volunteers to help set up the Christmas Luncheon. Sue Green and 

Pat Carr volunteered. There will be a potluck and members may bring whatever 
they want. As noted before there will be a speaker and raffle plus drawing for the
Opportunity Quilt. Carol Bradas took the Opportunity Quilt to The Georgetown 
Quilt Guild and sold 106 tickets.

• Membership Chair, Sue Green, reported that $35.00 dues are due in December 
for the 2022 year.

• Pat Bjerke, Round Robin Chair, reminded everyone to take a Round Robin Bag, 
48” x 48” or twin bed size could the finished outside measurement. 

• Janis Beach, Community Quilts Chair indicated Christmas Stockings as well as 
small toys for them were needed and could be turned in at the next Guild 
Meeting. 

• Penny Dominici, Quilt Show  Chair reminded members that some  binders still 
needed to be turned in. In January, there will be a silent auction for fabric left 
over from the Quilt Show. 

• Hilde Langley, Library Chair, announced that Kathy Allen’s book on Tartan Plaids 
had been purchased for the Guild Library. 

• New Opportunity Quilt for 2022 is in the works, Barbara Garcia is Chair.

OLD BUSINESS

• Sue Green  moved and Alberta Mendonca seconded that the  new slate of 
officers for 2022 be approved: President, Pat Carr; Vice President Penni Parsons 
and Ulla Doty ; Secretary, Ronda Simpson; Treasurer, Mary Parker. 



• Budget will be emailed to members and voted on next month. Melissa Ontierros, 
Debby Sweeten, Michelle Kelly and Mary Parker reviewed current and projected 
budget. Members will vote on new budget at the December meeting. There were
not many changes. New changes  included:  

.
• Judy Garcia won the newsletter raffle winning three raffle tickets. 

SHOW RAFFLE PRIZES
• Pam Gremore showed Raffle Prizes.

NEW BUSINESS
•  Joan Edson volunteered to install officers at the December Meeting. 

RAFFLE

BREAK

SHOW AND TELL-There will be no show and tell at next month’s meeting. 

ADJOURN AT 12:30

Respectfully submitted

Joan Edson, Secretary

          

 




